From: Zen Studies Society <office@zenstudies.org>
Subject: Happy New Year

Date: January 4, 2016 at 7:18:29 AM HST

To: I

Reply-To: office@zenstudies.org

January 4, 2016

Dear Sangha members and Dharma friends,

Finally, in the last week of 2015, an ongoing challenge was overcome: the years-long legal
dispute with former Abbot Eido Shimano Roshi was resolved. The settlement, which was

reached with the assistance of a professional arbitrator, demonstrates the ongoing governance of
Z55 based on Buddhist principles and organizational Best Practices, and has helped secure a
bright future for our temples and our Sangha.

Let True Dharma Continue!

The Abbot and Directors of the Zen Studies Society
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